MAW, 3st Quarter 1990

MAW is intended to be a source of information for people
interested in science fiction, fantasy, and related subjects. We'll
also publicize related Arizona Cons, clubs, or activities along with
important out-of-state information. Just write our P.O. Box or
call the editor, Eric Hanson, at (602) 968-7833 on weekends.
Please note that everything not credited with a byline was written
by the editor, Eric Hanson.

MAW is the Newsletter of the Central Arizona Speculative Fiction
Society (CASFS), a 501(c)3 non-profit corporation. It is being
published on a quarterly basis. Circulation is approximately
2,500 households for this issue, mainly to members of CASFS
and attendees of recent Arizona sf&f conventions.

Please...anyone who changes their address, let us know!..This
saves everyone money (lets you receive this newsletter plus know
about Con price breaks and lets us save money on COA's from
the Post Office). This will also let us pass COA (change of
address) information on to conventions where you also have a
membership! Anyone who wishes to receive or not to receive
MAW only needs to request same.

All contents copyright (c) by Central Arizona Speculative Fiction
Society. Artwork in Maw is by permission of artists and may not
be used except with their express consent. Publication date is
August 1, 1990, mailing date of August 10, 1990.




CENTRAL ARIZONA SPECULATIVE FICTION SOCIETY, INC.

What REALLY is behind putting on a convention? What are the
funds raised by a convention used for? Does everyone
REEEAAAAALY smear each other all over with lime jello at CASFS
meetings? Why not attend a meeting and find out!

We're the sponsor of MAW and CON GAMES publications, Fan
Gatherings, WesterCon 45 and the annual CopperCon
Convention. CASFS, also known as "Melvyn", now meets at
Jerry's Restaurant at the corner of 23rd Street and Thomas Road
in Phoenix. CASFS meetings are usually held on the last Friday
of each month, with the meeting starting at 8:00pm. We are a
charitable, IRS-recognized non-profit corporation that exists to
further science fiction, fantasy and science fields in Arizona.
We'd like to see you involved, too!

Everyone is invited to attend two meetings prior to becoming a
member. Membership rates are $12 per year (plus an initial $3
application fee). Membership rates are prorated for the amount
of the year remaining. For more information, call Bruce Farr at
(602) 730-8648 or Doug Cosper at (602) 245-1440. BYOLJello.

CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS

SF/F oriented organizations are welcome to send info. to our
P.O. Box for listing! Important!!! If you want to continue to be
listed, please correspond with updated club information at least
twice a year. This keeps your listing current and lets us know
you still exist.

When contacting a Club or Con, please send a SASE (Self-
Addressed, Stamped Envelope) for return reply!

United Federation of Phoenix: The Phoenix area Star Trek Club.
Meets every two weeks at various locations around the Phoenix
area. For information, write P.O. Box 37224, Phoenix, Arizona
85069 or call Jim Strait at (602) 242-9203.




The Lion Legion: Phoenix area team for Sabratact International,
the battlefield sport. For more information, contact Kevin
Hedgpeth at (602) 246-0199 or write to 4231 N. 31st Ave.,
Phoenix, AZ 85017.

LepreCon, Inc.: One of the two Phoenix Area corporations that
puts on yearly conventions. Best described as SF/F generalists
with a main thrust into SF/F art. Quarterly meetings are held on
the second Saturday of February, May, August and November.
For more information, write P.O. Box 26665, Tempe, Arizona
85285 or call Eric Hanson at (602) 968-7833.

Role Players and Wargamers, Inc.: Otherwise known as RAW
Games. Wargaming (board gaming) and fantasy club. Contact

8159 W. Weldon, Phoenix, Arizona 85033.

Central Arizona Speculative Fiction Society, Inc.: The non-profit
corporation that puts on CopperCon conventions, Fan
Gatherings, and does MAW and CON GAMES newsletters. Best
described as SF/F generalists with a strong bent towards literary
SF/F. Meets at 8pm on the last Friday of each month. Write P.O.
Box 11743, Phoenix, Arizona 85061 or call Bruce Farr at (602)
730-8648 or Doug Cosper at (602) 245-1440.

Phoenix Japanimation Society: Local chapter of
japanimation/general animation oriented fans - meets monthly.
Membership is free, though optional monthly newsletter is
$5/year or $.50 per month. Call Tom Perry at (602) 996-2196 or
write P.O. Box 5189, Glendale, Arizona 85312.

Society for Creative Anachronisms (Tucson): or how to get in
touch with your past. Contact SCA Inc. DBA Tir Ysgithr, Box
43335, Tucson, Arizona 85733.

National Space Society (National): successor to the L-5 Society.
Contact 922 Pennsylvania Avenue, Washington, D.C. 20003 or
call (202) 543-1900.

International Brotherhood of Jedi Knights: Star Wars club, of
which the local group is the Tatooine Base. No membership dues
for the Base, but the I.B.O.J.K. has annual dues of $5.00. For
more information write 6529 W. Glendale #901, Glendale,
Arizona 85301.




The Phoenix Fantasy Film Society: Film society for classic SF/F
film. Membership is $25.00 lifetime. PFFS also rents projectors,

films, and video tapes. Contact PFFS, Box 30423, Phoenix,
Arizona 85067.

Igen Weyr: A Phoenix-area local club based on the Dragonrider
books by Anne McCaffrey. For more information, call Kim Farr at
(602) 730-8648 or write in 1844 E. Sesame St., Tempe, Arizona
85283. Publisher of the fanzine, Weyr Notes.

T.AR.D.LS.: (The Arizona Regional Doctor [Who] Interest Society)
Dr. Who fan club of Phoenix, in addition to an interest in Star
Trek, Blakes 7, and a varied SF interest. Memberships are
$15.00. Membership includes a monthly newsletter, business
cards & a TARDIS key. They meet every two weeks at various
locations around the valley. Contact Belle at T A.R.D.L.S., Box
63191, Phoenix, Arizona 85082 or call 246-4440.

CompuShop Forum / DBUG Computer Users Group:
SF/Fantasy discussion group including SF directory, reviews, etc.
Computer board set up at 745-1889...set up own password with
board and leave message in public area for D&D group. Space
available for groups with membership in DBUG ($10/year for
each group or discussion leader). Contact Fred Runk at 4817 E.
26th Street, Tucson, Arizona 85711 or call (602) 747-9096.

Starbase Tucson: Star Trek club for people whose interests
include sf, role-playing games, Dr. Who, media sf, computers,
sca, filking, etc. Contact K'Shona Jackson, Diplomatic Liaison
Officer, 7948 E. Winnepeg Drive, Tucson, AZ 85730 or call (602)
885-5778.

Doctor Who Information Network: a multi-national Doctor Who
club. Includes a bi-monthly newsletter, ENLIGHTENMENT,
membership card, convention and series news, pen pals, and
classified services. Memberships are $8 per year. Contact DWIN,
P.O. Box 912, Station F. Toronto, Ontario M4Y 2N9, Canada.

Southwest Costumers Guild: a Phoenix area branch chapter of
the International Costumers' Guild, based in Maryland.
Dedicated to exploring, teaching, researching and enjoying all
aspects of costuming. Dues are $12 per year (which includes
$6.00 International dues). For more information, call Pati Cook
at (602) 973-8611 between 3 and 6pm. The Guild meets the
second Sunday of each month in the afternoon - call Pati Cook
for meeting location.




M.A.G.I. Manga/Animation ming International Circle):
Besides what's in the title, this club deals with art, costuming,
cultural exchange and play-by-mail gaming. The group runs as a
structured anarchy. Their newsletter is called "Through the
Mirror". contact Gregg Sharp, 3901 W. Camelback #A13,
Phoenix, AZ 85019.

Blake's Several: Fan club dedicated to promotion of the Blake's 7
tv show and bringing together fans of the show. Contact Blake's
Several, P.O. Box 1766, Bellaire, Texas 77401. Memberships are
$7.00 per year.

National Fantasy Fan Federation (N3F): Correspondence and
fanzine-oriented national SF club; no meetings. Publishes The
National Fantasy Fan (TNFF), the club zine and Tightbeam, the
letterzine, each bimonthly. Club apa (N'APA), round robins, story
contest, several bureaus & activities. Approx 300 members.
Dues are $12/year. For more information write: Donald
Franson, 6543 Babcock Ave., North Hollywood, CA 91606.

Los Angeles Science Fantasy Society (LASFS): Los Angeles based
SF club. Meetings are always at 8:00pm every Thursday at the
clubhouse, may not be open other times. For information write
LASFS, 11513 Burbank Blvd., North Hollywood, CA 91601.

Fineggins Isle: A club set around Finnegans Isle, to discuss and
misunderstand the Cargo Cult and the mystery around
Finnegans Wake. Meets every other Monday night. For more
information write: 2080 E. Greenway, Tempe, AZ 85282

Mad Dwarfs BBS: A science fiction / fantasy discussion group
(with some really bad jokes) that includes info about upcoming
Arizona conventions, reviews of past conventions and a few on-
line role playing games. Contact the Mad Dwarf at (602) 278-
6196 (computer line).




CONVENTION NOTES

CASFS makes no representations about conventions listed
(except for their own conventions, CopperCon 10 & Fan
Gatherings) other than simply providing a listing service. Please
note that many conventions have arranged with the One Book
Store in Tempe, Adam's Bookstore in Phoenix, and Stalking Moon
Book Store in Glendale to sell their memberships.

ConDiego (NASFIiC 1990): Aug. 30 - Sept. 3, 1990 at the

downtown convention center in San Diego and headquartered at
the Omni Hotel. Supporting memberships are $25. Contact P.O.
Box 15771, San Diego, CA 92115 or call (619) 461-1917. Guests
are author Samuel R. Delaney and fan Ben Yalow.

COPPERCON 10: SEPTEMBER 7 - 9, 1990 at the Safari Resort in
wonnnerful Scottsdale, AZ. Memberships are $20 thru 8/15/90
and $25 ATD.GOH's are Keith Laumer and Wilson Tucker. For
information or memberships, write P.O. Box 11743, Phoenix, AZ
85061 or call (602) 990-2169.

TUSCON 17: Nov 16 - 18, 1990 at the Executive Inn in Tucson,
AZ. GOH's include Jennifer Roberson, G. Harry Stein, Fan GOH's
are Mike Stackpole and Liz Danforth and Ed Bryant as
Toastmaster. No info on rates yet. For more info write: P.O. Box
26822, Tucson, AZ 85726.

CHICON V, 49th WORLD SF CONVENTION: Aug. 29 - Sept. 2,
1991 at the Hyatt Regency Chicago, Illinois. Membership rates
are (Voters received an automatic $20 supporting membership
and can convert for $20 more). Guests are author Hal Clement,
Artist Richard Powers, Editor Martin Greenberg, and fans Jon
and Joni Stopa. Marta Randall is Toastmaster. Contact P.O. Box
218121, Upper Arlington, Ohio 43221 for memberships, or P.O.
Box A3120, Chicago, Illinois 60690 for info.

WESTERCON 45: JULY 2 - 5, 1992 at the Phoenix Sheraton
Hotel in Phoenix, AZ. Attending memberships are $25 through
12/31/90, supporting memberships always $15. Guests are
author Jennifer Roberson, Fan Pat Mueller and Toastmaster Joe
R. Lansdale. For memberships or info, write P.O. Box 27201,
Tempe, AZ 85285.




CopperCon X

September 7-9, 1990

The Safari Resort Hotel
4611 North Scottsdale Road
Scottsdale, Arizona 85251
(602) 945-0721

Progress
Report
Two

A special supplement to MAW
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FROM THE CHAIR

Here again is some information about our guests:

Keith Laumer — Author of the Lafayette O'Leary books, the James
Retief (galactic diplomat) series, and many individual novels of note
including Bolo, Plague of Demons, and Worlds of Imperium. Keith is
probably best known for his use of humor and satire in his books.

David Gerrold — Author of the War Against The Chtorr series,
Yesterday's Children, When Harlie Was One, and many other novels.
David is also the author of multiple Star Trek, Logan’s Run, and Land
Of The Lost television episodes and was story editor for Land Of The
Lostand Buck Rogers.

Julie Guthrie — Our artist guest of honor, Julie is an incredibly
talented sculptor. She has specialized in miniatures for gaming and
has created many figures for companies such as Ral Partha and
Grenadier.

Wilson “Bob” Tucker — Our fan guest of honor, Wilson has
been active in fandom since the 30’s. He has published several
fanzines and began writing science fiction and mysteries in the 405.
The most common theme in his science fiction is time travel. He also
wrote one of the finest novels of the cold-war era, The Long, Loud
Silence.

Autograph sessions will be scheduled for convention guests in the
dealers room.

A word about price: we are working to avoid raising prices but your
support is essential to holding our costs down. CASFS is a non-profit
organization — all the people working on the convention are
volunteers. See the back page of this Progress Report for more
information on volunteering.

We hope to attract about 200 more members than we had last year
— looking forward to seeing you there!

HOTEL

There have been some questions raised about the hotel in recent
weeks and | would like to set the record straight for all of us. The hotel
has come up with a short list of rules for all convention attendees who
are renting rooms. The list is not intended to “crack down” on any
group of people; rather it was designed to help provide for a more
pleasant and enjoyable time at the convention. The list is:

1. All CopperCon attendees renting a resort sleeping room must be
21 years old or older and must show proper |.D.



2. No underage drinking will be allowed in any private sleeping
room or in public hotel space.

3. All registered attendees must display the conference name badge
at all times while on hotel property.

4. Quad occupancy is the maximum allowed in a two-bed room,
double occupancy in a one-bed room.

5. No more than 4 people are allowed to congregate in a sleeping
room unless it is a registered party room.

Most of this list is not new, we have been going to conventions and
staying at hotels with the same rules for many years. This is just the
first time that many of them have been printed as we thought most of
them were just common sense.

Yes, the hotel wants the person who rents the room to be at least 21
years old. Not really a hardship as the vast majority of our attendees
are over that anyway. If there isn't anybody in your group who is over
21, please come talk to me. As far as the underage drinking, that is
just stating the law.

The hotel has requested that all convention attendees wear their con
badges at all times. In the past we have just requested that you wear
them in convention areas. The hotel is considering the entire hotel,
with the exception of the lobby, restaurants, and bar, to be convention
areas and as such they request that you wear your badges at all times.
Once again not really a hardship as most of us wear them all the time
anyway.

Quad occupancy in a two-bed room, double occupancy in a single-
bed room is standard hotel practice. Just a word of advice: when you
make your hotel reservation, be sure to tell them how many beds you
will require. If you don't they may not have the correct room type for
your group.

The bit about no more than four people congregating in a sleeping
room is probably the most misunderstood part of this all. All the hotel
is trying to say is that if you are planning on throwing a party, of if you
are planning on large discussion groups or filking, or any other
activity that causes noise, please register your room as a party room.
The reason for this is that in the past we have had a lot of noise
complaints in the quiet areas of the hotel. If the front desk knows in
advance, they can place your room in the party area and then
everybody is happy. But don’t worry if at the con you decide at the
drop of a hat to get together with a few of your friends in your room for
a discussion. We will not be breaking down doors to count the number
of heads in a given room. Just remember that the quiet area means
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that you should be quiet over there as somebody may be trying to
sleep.

Another bit of confusion with the hotel has been over room rates.
Please rest assured that the convention rate for rooms is $40 per night
per room for single through quad occupancy, based on your room type
(see #4 above). In addition to the room rate, please remember about
the sales tax that is owed on anything you buy. The sales tax on the
hotel rooms is approximately 10%.

The hotel this year is requiring a deposit of $40 for each room
rented. This is basically to help prevent damage to rooms. While very
few of our attendees are causing any damages to their rooms, the
vandalism they are causing is quite spectacular. As the rest of the
world works, the actions of a few have infringed on the rest of us. The
deposit is refundable when you check out after your sleeping room has
been checked. One word of advice about the deposit: the hotel is not
set up to hold checks for any period of time, so if your deposit is paid
by check they will deposit it in their bank and your refund will need to
be processed by the business office — a process that will take about
three weeks before your receive your refund. Cash will be refunded
when you check out, or | would suggest that you cover your room with
acredit card (as the card imprint will only be used if needed).

Also, the hotel has requested we pass on a simple request with
regards to the hotel restaurant and bar. These are common areas that
are used by the local mundanes every weekend. The hotel would
request that you use common sense when wearing costumes in these
areas — while your costume may be street legal, if it borders on areas
that are better left in manly magazines (and if you don't know what
these are, you have never visited my house), it really should not be
worn into the lobby or restaurant.

While a couple of these are new items, most of them are standard
common sense rules that we have lived with for many years. The
biggest difference is that this is the first time they have been in print
together. | hope that this eases any confusion you have about the hotel.
The Safari Resort is committed to our convention and will do
everything in their power to assist in your having a good time.

We never received hotel reservation cards, so you should contact the
hotel directly if you wish to reserve a room for the con. Inquiries can
be sent to:

Safari Resort
4611 N. Scottsdale Road



Scottsdale, AZ 85251
(602) 945-0721
Room reservations should be guaranteed with either a major credit
card or one night's room rental as a deposit. Rooms will be held until
6:00pm of the night you are planning on checking in. If you cannot
make it by that time, please let the hotel know so that they do not
release your room. See you in September!

— Eric Hanson

CONSUITE

ConSuite has become a convention job that nobody wants. Why?
Because most fans complain rather than appreciate it. In Phoenix, we
have come to expect a ConSuite (they aren't normal in other parts of
the country)... and not only that, but expect one that will feed us all
weekend, and feed us well!

The fact is, ConSuite gets to spend about $1.25 per person for the
whole weekend — obviously not enough to feed meals to everyone.
Even at $1.25 a head, ConSuite is the second largest chunk of the
convention's budget. Spending a lot of money is fine if there is a
return — but most of what you get with ConSuite is complaints.

In response, next year's convention chairs will be making changes
in ConSuite. .. they (and ) will be trying different ways of tackling this
issue. If you have any suggestions, we'd love to hear them - so bend
our proverbial ears!

Now, off my soapbox and on to CopperCon’s ConSuite. You have my
word that we'll do our best to make it a good place to sit and chat with
your friends, grab a munchie, and be entertained. While you're there,
look for the suggestion box and drop your ideas in. I'll make sure they
get to the people in charge! Thanks!

— Margaret Grady

REGISTRATION

Registration rules will be pretty much the same this year as in the past.
First and foremost is keep your badge with you at all times and guard it
carefully! Your badge is your key to the convention activities and if lost,
stolen, or simply left at home, will cost you money to replace. How much,
you ask? The answer is — whatever the membership rate is at the time
you try to replace the badge.

As to rates, that is one of the two things that will be different this year.
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In the past we have had full memberships and one-day memberships for
each day the convention was officially open. This year the membership
prices will be more on a sliding scale depending on when you buy them:
Friday Only $12.00
Friday through Sunday $25.00
Saturday through Sunday
Purchased before 4:45pm  $20.00
Purchased at 5:00pm or later  $15.00
Sunday Only $10.00

If you have any questions on this rate structure, please contact me
through the convention post office box. | will be glad to hear any
feedback. These rates will be posted at the registration office at the
convention. We don't want anyone to be surprised at the new rate
structure.

Now, as for the second thing that will be different; due to requests that
registration remain open longer, we are going to try to comply.
Registration hours will be as follows:

Thursday 7:00pm to 10:00pm

Friday 9:00am to 11:30pm
Saturday 9:30am to 11:00pm
Sunday 9:30am to 1:30pm

Now for the important thing. Please be sure to have fun at this
convention and | will try to make your start at the registration tables as
pleasant as possible.

— Molly Hildebrand

COMPUTER ROOM
Dan: Hey, Steve! You want to write up a blurb for the 2nd CopperCon
PR?

Steve: (No reply)

Dan: Are you a man or a mouse? Squeak up!

Steve: SQUEAK!

Dan: Okay, having established Steve's species, it is incumbent on
me to tell you about our new location at the convention. That's right,
for those of you who haven't heard, we are now across from the Art
Show/Dealers’ Room in the newly remodeled Ivory Room.

Back for a return engagement are MECHWARRIOR, BATTLEHAWKS,
on the IBM and Amiga we have DUNGEON MASTER, and lots more.
We will also try to get several game companies to send down samples



but at the moment there are no confirmations so | won't waste your
time telling you what ain’t gonna be there.

One change from the past few years is that we will not have an adult
night. Unless | am convinced to change my mind. You can do that by
calling 921-3248 and screaming at me or my answering machine. If
this cancellation gets enough complaints | will reinstitute it, but ya
gotta call.

Also, we only have 8 slots left for computers. Yes, that's right, if you
want to get a free membership, you better call. RIGHT NOW. Go ahead,
I'm home. That number again is 921-3248. Just ask for Dan or leave a
message. I'm only looking for IBMs with EGA or better and Amigas.
And remember, you get 1 ABSOLUTELY FREE membership to this con
or the next CopperCon if we can use your computer. The con will even
guarantee your computer against loss, theft, or damage (right Bruce?)
Just as good a deal as you get with Citibank Visa.

A brief note of explanation — | have nothing against C64s, Apple
lls, and | can even tolerate Macs on a good day. BUT, every time | put
one in the room, nobody plays on it. This being a capitalist country,
the law of supply and demand applies. If there ain't no demand, | ain't
gonna supply.

Again, if you want to donate your computer or software for a free
membership, volunteer, or for more information, call me, Dan.

— Dan Smith

VIDEOS

Unique offerings in the video room! Series and serials from the '40s
to now. Original work by future “spielbergs.” Surprises! Short
subjects, comedy spoofs, and music videos. All on an 8' screen.

Any future spielbergs, send your video shorts to:

John Fong

P.0. Box 5189

Glendale, AZ 85312
or call (602) 938-6552

— John Fong

PROGRAMMING

Programming is coming along slowly but surely. As was announced
in the first progress report, we plan to have a dance on both Friday and
Saturday nights. For you non-dancers, there will (hopefully) be two
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tracks of evening panels in addition to all the parties and other
“normal” diversions.

Our guests of honor are Keith Laumer, David Gerrold, Wilson
“Bob” Tucker, and Julie Guthrie. Other attending panelists at this

time include:
Kay Azzi William “Bill” Scott
Mike Azzi Lorelei Shannon
Holly Bennett Ken St. Andre
Daniel “Ugly John” Carver Mike Stackpole
Rick Cook G. Harry Stine
Steve Crompton Kit Townsend
Charles Fontarey Doreen Webbert
Alan Gutierrez Jim Webbert
Scott Haring Randall Whitlock
Pete Manley Moira Cameron Eaton Whitlock
Cary Riall Gail Wolfenden-Steib
Darlene Rutherford Catherine Yankovich

The writer’s workshop is still on but there is room for only one or
two more people. Pre-con submissions MUST be in by August
20! Remember, all submissions must be typed, DOUBLE SPACED,
and with one-inch margins (standard manuscript format). If you have
questions, call Kit Townsend (Writing Activities Coordinator) at 835-
5868. She says to just keep trying if you don't catch her on your first
few attempts. In addition to the workshop, we are planning several
other writing exercises and panels.

For all the costumers, we are trying some rather new ideas. First is
the “That Old Thing” panel. Most of us have at least one Something
that will make a “great” costume, but we aren't really sure WHAT it is
that we should do with the base. BRING YOUR “MYSTERY” COSTUME
BASES and let our panel (and audience) of experts give you ideas.
Another panel will be to help people who have made (or designed)
masquerade quality costumes develop a stage presentation. Bring
your costume itself, a picture of it, or a sketch and the
panel/audience will try to help you build a winning presentation. There
will be other costuming panels, too.

For those of you who want “facts” panels, we are planning to run an
alien contact scenario. There will be a panel on games and diversions
of the future (as well as several panels on role-playing games), and
some sort of miniatures painting demonstration and/or workshop.
Bulwer/Lytton will be back, with this year’s best being automatically
forwarded to the national contest! Even the computer people are



getting in on the act with a panel comparing national databases and
BBS's. We hope to be able to provide something for everyone.

Which leaves a few of you wondering “What about midnight
panels?” We have those, too. Anything from 101 Uses For A Dead
Computer to Heavy Busted Swordswomen, Chain Mail Bikinis And
Skintight Space Suits are being considered. If anyone wants to
volunteer as a model. .. we're taking applications!

— Maryeileen McKersie

GAMES & DIVERSIONS
WE DELIVER!

That's right, we deliver excitement! ...with great tournaments like
Advanced Dungeons & Dragons™, Battletech™, Micro-Armour™,
Warhammer 40,000™, Shadowrun™, Blue Max™, Space:1889™,
Chill™  Empire Builder™, D.C. Heroes™, and many more. Not to
mention the tons of prizes and free give-aways!

And we deliver the thrill of competition! Besides the many
tournaments, we are sponsoring a miniatures painting contest. A
special guest at the convention will be one of the judges, none other
than Julie Guthrie, the lady who sculpted many of those fine Ral
Partha™ and Grenadier™ figures you own.

We also deliver bargains! Save lots of money at the used game
auction on Sunday, and see our guest auctioneer, Scott Haring from
TSH'®

Don't forget the check-out games, and all the tournaments and
events still in the works. Be sure to check us out at any time during the
convention when you need to get your energy levels up and moving.

If you are interested in refereeing a game or participating in the
game room in any way, please contact me: Don Harrington at 956-
1344, before 10pm please. And thank you for your support.

— Don Harrington

DANCE

Dances will be held both Friday and Saturday nights and, from what
I'm told, they're going to be pretty darn good! Now, I'm not a DJ, and |
don't play one on TV, but if | was or | did, | would be in complete awe
of the spectacular spectacle that will embody me at CopperCon X.
Don't take my word for it (why should you, nobody else does?) but if
what I'm told is true, it promises to be a musical extravaganza that will
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go down in history!!! Rumor has it that the dance will be pre-
programmed with music requests mailed in by people like you to the
con address. Bart Simpson says “Ay caramba, dudes, I'll see you at the
dance!”

— Carey Holzman

SECURITY

Security means using common sense. Basically, Security will be
there to remind you not to do something you know you shouldn't do
but may forget in the excitement of the moment. If you have a bladed
weapon, it will be in a sheath at ALL TIMES. The weapon should either
have a securing strap or be tied to the sheath with a piece of string
(peace-bonded). Projectile weapons of any sort, functioning or not,
will not be allowed. Exceptions may be made for the masquerade but
only by personal contact with the Chief of Security and the head of the
masquerade. If everyone uses the intelligence they were born with and
some consideration for the rights of others, Security will have nothing
to do. Put me out of work, PLEASE!!!

— Dave Munter

COSTUME EVENT

Welcome to the CopperCon non-competitive fun costume event. We
will do some fun, interesting things with the masquerade and hope to
see lots of people participate. There will be pre-judging for
workmanship and we will be having the contestants vote on their
choice of Best Entry and Most Congenial entry.

We also hope to have the return of the “impromptu costume box” for
last minute creations. Come on out and enjoy your few moments of
glory on the stage and help entertain the masses.

— Pati Cook

ART SHOW

The CopperCon 10 art show will open at 12:00 noon on Friday
September 7th.

Panel fees will be $3.00 per 4'x4' flat panel or for 1/2 of a 6'x2.5'
table. A 10% commission will be charged on all sales. There is a
small amount of case space.

The art auction will be held at 1:00pm on Sunday. Pieces with two or



more bids will go to the auction so be sure to tour the show prior to
this and submit your bids.
If you have any problems or you are interested in obtaining display
space, call Ray Gish at (602) 839-2543 or write to:
4434 South Stanley Place
Tempe, Arizona 85282
Stop by and see the great works of some of our friends.

— Ray Gish

JAPANIMATION

This year's CopperCon will have another great program of Japanese
Animation shown 24 hours a day throughout the con. Several people
from the Phoenix area will have just recently returned from Japan prior
to the Con — bringing with them lots of the latest video releases.
Plus, we have even better equipment this year. So if you're a fan of
Japanese Animation (or just want to find out what all the excitement's
about), you won't want to miss this year's program.

— Tom Perry

DEALERS ROOM

This year the dealers participating in CopperCon are: Adam’s Books,
Bent Cover Books, Bryan Barrett Books, Barry Bard, Crunchy Frog
Enterprises, Joel Block, Morningstar Enterprises, Roderick McClure w/
Count Vlad, M.R. Hildebrand, Mere Dragons, Mike & Jeanne Wilmoth,
DAG Productions, Rakish Blade, GraphXpress, Motley Merchandise,
PFFS, Roaming Panther Games, Peggy Zimmerman's Silver,
Nighthawk Studios, Moirandal, Hagar & Helga, and Sleepy Lion
Graphics.

Dealers hours will be:

Friday 12pm—7pm
Saturday  10am-7pm
Sunday  10am-3pm

Tables are no longer available!

— Dave Hiatt
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Generous Rewards!
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of delicious food for ONLY
4 hours of constructive
' fun (work)!

'~ Reward 2: FREE member-
ship to next year's
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COPPERCON 10

CopperCon 10 will be held at the Safari Resort in Scottsdale, AZ.
Memberships are being sold now so get um while they are still
cheap. CopperCon is noted for being a general science fiction /
fantasy convention with a bent toward the literary aspect. We
hope to see you there.

We are proud of the achievements of our Guests of Honor this
year. If you have been following the earlier MAW's, you would
remember that we had stated that our Pro GOH was Robert
Sheckley. Unfortunately problems arose that could not be
foreseen and Robert will not be joining us at CopperCon. But I
think that we have found somebody who will enrich the
convention just as much, Keith Laumer. Keith has been so
prolific in the field that I just don't have the time to type in the
titles of all of the books that he has written. Keith we are very
pleased to have you.

We are also pleased to include David Gerrold as our Special
Guest of Honor. David is probably best known for his work, The
Trouble with Tribbles, but he has also written such good stories
as The War Aginst the Chtorr, The Flying Sorcerers and several
more too numerous to mention. I hope you enjoy talking with
David as much as we will.

In addition to Keith, we will be hosting Wilson (Smoooooooth)
Tucker as our FGOH. Bob (as the initiated call him) has been
involved in science fiction since the early years and he has more
than his share of stories to tell. So get out your copies and bring
them down to be autographed.

In addition to our guests of honor, we will be offering the usual
fine selection in our Dealers Room and Art Show. The
Programming promises to be great and when you wear out, our
award winning Hospitality Suite stands ready for your pleasure.
We are also expanding the room for Gaming this year as this is an
area that is becoming more and more popular each and every
year.

The Safari is pleased to offer to all convention members of
CopperCon 10 room rates of $40 per night single thru quad
occupancy. Uncle Sugar will be taking a tax at 10.05% and the
hotel is requesting a $40 security deposit that will be refunded
when you check out. So have fun over the summer and I hope to
see all of you this September.



SMURFCON UPDATE

SmurfCon 1 was held on Saturday, June 30 at the Wyndham
Paradise Valley Resort. SmurfCon was created as a convention
for the people who work Arizona conventions as a means to
gather and discuss various options for running conventions.

We held the workshops as a round robin discussion, with
everybody participating in the topics at hand. We talked about
convention security, hotel contracts and relations, convention
programming and hospitality suites. While a lot of information
was passed around, we all agreed that we did not have enough
time to cover everything we wanted to. But everybody agrees that
the day was very productive and we are waiting until the next one
comes around.

After the day had passed, we spend a very relaxing evening in the
pool (we rented the Presidential Suite for the day and it has it's
own private pool and spa) and enjoyed each others company. All
in all it was a very satisfying day. Perhaps the highlight of the
evening was watching various people run after balloons trying to
bat them over the railing.

We are in the planning stages of SmurfCon 2 which will be held
sometime in December of 1990. While this is not a gathering for
everybody, if you were ever interested in how a convention is run
or would like to pass along more ideas on how to, plan on
attending this prime event.

a convention focusing on science fiction movies and television
june 28-31, 1991
sheraton phoenix hotel
purchase your membership at coppercon’s consuite




TUSCON 17

There have been a few changes with TUSCON for this year. For
the first thing, they have changed the date. This year TUSCON
will be held on Nov 16 - 18. On the other hand, they are not
moving out of that fantastic hotel called the Executive Inn. They
are also pepping up the convention to ensure a quality time for all
of you.

The Guests of Honor for this year are Jennifer Roberson and G.
Harry Stine. Jennifer has been very busy as of late. Most
recently she has sold to Zebra Books (by preemptive bid in a 10-
house auction we might add) a reinterpretation of the Robin Hood
legend with emphasis on Marian's point of view, to be titled
Shadows in the Wood. This book will come out as a lead-title
mainstream hardcover historical novel with a paperback version
to follow a year later. To sell a book as a hardcover is a great feat
that translates into "Welcome to the Big Time". And if that wasn't
enough, Jennifer has also sold to DAW books "Shade & Shadow”,
a fantasy trilogy comprising of Prince of Night, Queen of Sleep.
and King of Dreams. The first book in the trilogy will be
published in hardcover with all the related fanfare beginning in
1993. The story will be patterned after the political machinations
of medieval Italian city-states, with magic in the forefront.
Michael Whelan is set to do the covers.

And what can I say about G. Harry but WOW. G Harry has
written under several different names, but the quality is always
there. One of my favorite books is Shuttle Down by Lee Correy (I
told you he wrote under other names). The Fan Guests of Honor
are the wonderful and wacky duo of Liz Danforth and Mike
Stackpole. Liz is easily identifiable by the great art that she
produces and Mike from his interesting and informative talks of
the great evil of Satanism and D & D. Oh yeah, Ed Bryant will be
the toastmaster. I wonder what tie he will be wearing this year.

TUSCON is going to be experimenting a little bit this year and
doing something new for them. They are going to be adding
GAMING for the first time. With all the great gamers we have in
Arizona, you should head on down there and see what they have
to offer. In addition to the gaming, TUSCON will be offering it's
usual fine Dealer's Room, Art Show, Movies (ask for info about
how to sponsor your favorite move), a Masquerade Ball, their
famous Hospitality Suite and lots more. Hope to see you there.



PHOENIX WESTERCON 1992

Phoenix has been awarded the right to hold the 1992 WesterCon.
The official dates of the convention are July 2 - 5, 1992. We will
be holding the convention primarily at the Phoenix Sheraton
Hotel with some function overflow at various hotels in the area.

The Pro Guest of Honor is Jennifer Roberson. Jennifer is a
prolific writer who has sold 15 fantasy novels, a western, a
romantic suspense, a historical romance and a mainstream
historical novel; a total of 19 novels sold since 1982. Not too bad
for the prettiest ex-rodeo queen in Southwestern fhandom.

Our Fan Guest of Honor is Pat Mueller from Duncanville, Texas.
The best known example of Pat's work is The Texas SF Inquirer
which Pat edited for five years under the auspices of F.A.C.T.
(Fandom Association of Central Texas). In fact, Pat won a Hugo
for her work there. Frankly, I think it's the best publication of its
time; that is, a newzine that's well rounded, has good production
values and pulls in the work of many other good people. Since
then, Pat has started Pirate Jenny, another apple of my envious
eye.

Our Toastmaster is Joe R. Lansdale from Nagagoches, Texas. Joe
is an excellent short story writer, writing horror stories with a
sometimes humorous twist. Joe is also one of the best story
tellers around which really is one of the prerequisites for any
Toastmaster.

As I said before, our site will be the Phoenix Sheraton Hotel in
Phoenix. The Sheraton was the site of the 1982 and the 1988
Phoenix WesterCons, although it was under a different name at
the time. Room rates will be $60 S/D and $65 T/Q occupancy.
Please write to the con P.O. Box for suite rates. Attending
memberships can be purchased for only $25, this rate will be
good through December 31, 1990. So get 'em early as they are
sure to be more at the door. A supporting membership, which
gets you the right to snipe at con organizers and offer ideas on
how to run certain areas of the convention, can be purchased for
$15 and this price will not be increasing as time goes on.



The Phoenix 1992 WesterCon is being sponsored by the Central
Arizona Speculative Fiction Society, Inc., a 501(c)3 non-profit
corporation. Included in this zine is a generic membership form
which can be used to pre-register for the 1992 WesterCon. All
correspondence should be sent to:

WesterCon 45
P.O. Box 27201
Tempe, AZ 85282

When requesting information, please include a self-addressed
stamped envelope to speed the return of your requested info.
Hope to see you there in '92.

Generic Convention Registration Form

Convention

Name

Badge Name

Address

City / State Zip

Inclosed $ for Memberships

I'd like to request information / volunteer for the following
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